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SPORTS NEWS 2025: 
Please aways check the Wednesday newsletter for updates on the school sports events. 
Basketball
BOTH JUNIORS & SENIORS GAMES ARE AT HAUMARU CENTRE  
Seniors (Year 5-6) : Friday 13 June 
Tūtarawānanga Lakers vs Pyes Pa Thunder, 4pm Court 2 

Juniors (Year 3-4) : Tuesday 17 June 
Merivale Tui vs SR Pistons, 4pm, court 3 
Merivale Kea vs TKOM Breakers, 4.30pm, court 1 

Netball
All games are at Tauranga Netball Centre, Maunganui Road
Merivale Magic are in Year 6, Pool Grade 5  
Saturday June 14: 
Merivale Magic vs SACS Magic,11.25am, court 4 
Coaches
Year 3-4 Basketball Merivale Tui- Whaea Saffron
Year 3-4 Basketball Merivale Kea- Whaea Moana
Year 5-6 Basketball Tūtarawānanga Lakers- Matua Renata
Year 5-6 Netball Merivale Magic- Whaea Kate 

Rugby Tackle 5’s
This tournament took place today Wednesday June 11 at Maramatanga Park, Te Puna.
Details to come on how our teams went… 

WBOP Cross Country 
Well done to Clariyah Rihia Jack-Kino who competed at the WBOP champs 
yesterday at Waipuna Park. It was a very challenging course and she did us proud! 
Ka wani kē Clariyah. 



WINTER is definitely here -

A reminder we have winter jackets, hoodies 
(limited sizes) and track pants available at the 
school office…. 

we have sold out of the smaller sizes of 
track-pants so only have sizes 12, 14 & XS 
left.

We hope that you willl be able to join us for 
our Matariki Celebration on Thursday 19th 
June from 11:30am – 1:00pm. Please 
return the slip at the bottom of your notice 
to let us know if you will be attending.

Friday 20th June is the official Matariki 
public holiday – school will be closed for 
instruction on this day.

A notice has gone home this week to let you know about 
the up and coming Maths No Problem Whānau Hui on 
Tuesday 17th June from 1:45 – 2:45 in Room 6.

Please return the tear off slip at the bottom of the notice 
to indicate if you will be attending.

Room 1 walked around to the Merivale Community Garden last week. 
They looked, picked, smelt some mint and lemon balm.
We thought about Tupuanuku and Tupuarangi. Matariki - time for Kai.
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As Matariki approaches Room 4 has been learning about the 
two stars Waitī and Waitā. The tamariki have explored the 
importance of caring for and protecting our waterways. 
To share their new knowledge tamariki have made 
informative posters on how to keep our waterways safe.

Tena koutou parents, caregivers and whanau, 

We have a number of events and activities taking place across the next few weeks.  Please ensure 
that you are kept updated as every event or activity will involve your child at some stage. 

Tackle 5's.  Today Matua Darren took a group of 17 students to Maramatanga Park in Te Puna for 
the annual Tackle 5's competition.  Results were not available at the time of writing this newsletter 
so we will be issuing these next week. 

Emergency Procedures.  Last week the school practiced a scheduled fire drill and were absolutely 
perfect in their display of following procedures.  Because Merivale School Board wishes our school to 
be stringent in it's process and compliance in all areas of operation, it has been decided by the 
Board that we will engage Harrison Tew, an emergency management company, to review our 
emergency procedures in Term 3.  Further details will be given next term. 

Matariki Celebrations.  Next week we will be having our annual Matariki celebration on  
Thursday 19 June.  We invite whanau to come and join us in the festivities beginning at 11.30am 
in classrooms.  We will then have a number of performances taking place in the Action Centre from 
12pm.  From 1pm students will have their lunch after which, if whanau wish to take students home, 
they may. 

Health Curriculum Survey.  As part of the school's ongoing review system, consultation needs to 
be made with whanau on particular areas.  This time we are looking at our Health Curriculum.   
We have a short survey for interested whanau to take part in.  This is available at the office.  

Mauriora, 
Matua Tom 


